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July 26, 2004

Re:
Alaska Mail Trucking Reporting Requirements

The United States Post Office has authorized the trucking of non-priority mail between Anchorage and Fairbanks for subsequent transport by air.  Confirming prior exchanges of correspondence and telephone conversations regarding the above referenced subject, the following understanding and comments are submitted for your approval and response.

As to financial reporting changes, it is my understanding that the trucking of non-priority mail between Anchorage and Fairbanks would affect the quarterly financial reporting of a mainline airline in the following manner:


1.  Expenses related to the trucking operation would be reflected in Account 7100 “Transport-Related Expenses” on our Schedule P1.2 Statement of Operations and on Line 35 of our Schedule P-6 Operating Expenses by Objective Groups.

2.  Schedule P-2 Notes to BTS Form 41 would disclose mail tendered in Anchorage or Fairbanks and trucked to Fairbanks or Anchorage by month, market, and weight and subsequent transport-related expenses.

3.  Reporting of aircraft operating expenses would not change.


4.  T-100 market and segment monthly reports remain unaffected by the trucking of Anchorage or Fairbanks tendered mail subsequently flown out of an intermediate city on its way to final destination.

In the event that the foregoing outline does not comply with the Department of Transportation’s requirements for reporting, it would be appreciated if you would respond in writing at the earliest possible time, addressing the specific requirements/changes involved.

cc:
Gary B. Garofalo, Esq.


Garofalo Goerlich Hainbach PC


1200 New Hampshire Avenue NW, Suite 800


Washington, DC 20036-6802`
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